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Date: 30th April 2025 

Description:  

On 30th April 2025, the Mechanical Engineering Students’ Association (MESA) organized a 

warm and memorable Farewell Celebration for the outgoing batch of the Academic Year 2024-

25. The event, hosted by the third-year students, was filled with joy, emotions, and nostalgic 

moments, making it a day to be remembered by all. The program began with a cheerful welcome, 

followed by a series of fun games that created an energetic and lively atmosphere. Students 

actively participated, and the hall echoed with laughter, reflecting the strong bonds shared among 

them. The celebration continued with a cake-cutting ceremony, symbolizing unity and marking 

the joyous occasion. One of the most emotional highlights was the farewell video display, 

carefully prepared by the juniors, which showcased the journey of the seniors from classroom 

activities to events and cherished memories.  

The seniors also took the opportunity to share their experiences, expressing gratitude towards the 

faculty, staff, and their peers while offering words of advice and encouragement to their juniors. 

Their reflections added depth and meaning to the event. As a thoughtful gesture, each final-year 

student was presented with a framed group photograph of their class as a keepsake, symbolizing 

the memories and friendships that will last a lifetime.  

 


